
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling,   
 

 
 
 
November 17, 2011 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
RE: Case No. 11-E-0520 – SC4 Preservation Power Tariff Amendments 
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
 The attached leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation, d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), are being transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York 
State Public Service Commission (“Commission”), State of New York: 
 
    Fourth Revised Leaf No. 399 
    Third Revised Leaf No. 408.3 
 
    To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
 
    Effective: January 1, 2012 
 
 On September 20, 2011 the Company submitted a filing to amend P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity, 
Service Classification No. 4 –Untransformed Service to Certain Customers Taking Power From 
Projects of the New York Power Authority (“NYPA) to allow for the delivery of NYPA Preservation 
Power (“PP”).  PP is a new NYPA program.  Customers with a PP allocation will pay standard tariff 
rates for delivery of PP but are exempt from the Competitive Transition Charge (“CTC”), Renewable 
Portfolio Surcharge (“RPS”), and System Benefit Charge (“SBC”). 
 
 After further review of this filing, it was decided by Staff of the Public Service Commission 
that further revisions were needed for this filing to which the Company agreed.  Accordingly, the 
Company respectfully requests that the Commission accept these revised tariff sheets for filing. 
  
 Waiver is respectfully requested of the requirements of newspaper publication as required by 
the Commission’s regulations at 16 NYCRR Section 720-8, since impacted Customers will be notified 
of these changes. 
 
 Please advise the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 
 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Pamela B. Dise, Manager 
       Electric Pricing 
 
 
PJR 

Received: 11/17/2011


